

October 2023

Dear Parent/Carers

The Lakes South Morang College is looking forward to another great year of teaching and learning and would like to advise you of the College's voluntary financial contributions for 2024.

Schools provide students with free instruction to fulfil the standard curriculum requirements and wewant to assure you that all contributions are voluntary. Nevertheless, the ongoing financial support of our families ensures that our College can offer the best possible education and support for our students.

The Lakes South Morang College, School Council and its Finance Committee work closely with the Leadership Team to set recommended student fees that meet the budgetary requirements of the College. This support has allowed us to offer and ensure the provision of student wellbeing and support programs, major and minor upgrades to buildings and grounds and classroom technology. This is made available for the benefit and enjoyment of your children.

The College is completely transparent on its distribution of school funds and we will continue to regularly provide updates via school correspondence and through official school council reports.

Attached to this letter, please find the 2024 voluntary contributions.

For further information on the Department's Parent Payments Policy please see a one-page overview attached.

Yours sincerely,

Bill Panas

School College Principal

Amanda Farrelly

School Council President